

The Order of the Secret Monitor



Provincial Grand Conclave of West Yorkshire

R. Wy. Bro. David Crawshaw Staniforth Provincial Grand Supreme Ruler

8 Ecclesfield Court ~ Ecclesfield ~ Sheffield ~ S35 9AD Tel: 01142 403369 ~ email davestaniforth@yahoo.com

Dear Brethren,

For those of you who have previously attended the annual meeting of Provincial Grand Conclave you will have noticed many of the visiting Provinces are represented by their executive officers together with other brethren from their Province - this interaction can only be beneficial and should be encouraged in order that the Order flourishes.

As a Province we receive 30 invitations a year to attend other Provincial meetings - in addition there are other events such as Installations of new Provincial Rulers and Conclave consecrations. Obviously, we are not able to attend everything however we do need to support other Provinces as they support us.

In future when we receive these invitations, I have asked the Provincial Grand Recorder to ensure these details are publicised and opened up to any member of the Province who wishes to attend.

This is simply for your information and consideration. If, however you wish to attend then you would be able to book your place with the Provincial Grand Recorder.

I appreciate that these meetings usually take place at the weekend and you may have other priorities which I fully understand and there is no expectation that you will undertake any of the visits.

My intention was to make you feel included and give you the opportunity, should you wish, to take part in the wider activities available within the Order.

Yours in the Friendship of the Order

Dave Staniforth

Dave Staniforth

PGSR - West Yorkshire